Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting November 23, 1976

Edward C. Clarke, Eric F. Tenney and Richard O. Schacht present, Edward C. Clarke presiding.

Sue Craig, Chairman Park Board met with the Selectmen and discussed the location of the skating rink this year. After much discussion it was agreed that they would use the ballfield for another year. Mrs. Craig said that she would try to get volunteer help to erect it and clear it in case of snow. The Selectmen pointed out that some other arrangements should be made. The road crew will help. Ed Clarke said that the ordinance referring to cars on the field will be strictly enforced.

Merle Aborn, Road Agent reported to the Selectmen about his weeks work. He mentioned the road by Knapp's and asked the Selectmen if they had gone up to see it. Dick Schacht had and said that a good job had been done.

Edith Hill complained about dogs running loose down town and asked about the Dog Catcher. The position is in limbo at this time.

Bob Dunlap. Chairman of the Bicentennial Committee asked the Selectmen to consider a new chairman for this committee as he is having trouble with the committee and he believes that the project will be more successful with a new chairman. The Selectmen asked him to think about it for another week and they will give it their consideration also.

Checks were signed and the mail for the previous week was handled.